MHG NEWSLETTER

ÕA 24/25

● 10. SEPTEMBER 2024 ●

NO. 2



BIRTHDAYS

15.09 Tairo Talvis

16.09 Heikki Veinimäe

17.09 Karmen Bobrova

18.09 Markus Leppoja

TEACHERS OF THE YEAR 2024

136 candidates were submitted to the Tartu Teacher of the Year 2024 contest.

The laureates of Tartu city teacher of the year are:

- Tiiu Sasi, secondary school teacher
- Ene Sööt, basic school teacher
- Age Raimets, homeroom teacher
- Ene Tannberg, head of the educational institution

The National Education Awards Committee has selected three national nominees from each field.

The national nominee for the leader of the educational institution of the year is our Head of School, Ene Tannberg!!!



MHG NEWSLETTER

NOTICED AT HÄRMA

- On 4-9 August, the Estonian Youth Tennis Championships (girls U12) took place in Kadriorg, Tallinn. Joanna Toomiste (5b) took first place in doubles and became Estonian youth champion, in singles she reached the final and received a silver medal.
- On 6 September, the final event of the "Eesti otsib Astronauti" competition was held at the AHHAA research center, where our astronaut Kaia Oder (8b) and GLOBE members participated.





 At the first meeting of Tabula Rasa, the members of the new editorial team got to know each other and discussed future plans. Many new members have joined the editorial team, each with their own talents and interests. We believe that, in the upcoming academic year, Tabula Rasa will be very diverse and interesting. Those who could not attend the first meeting have the opportunity to come to the new meeting on Tuesday, 17 September o'clock. If you wish to join in the middle of the academic year in the future, please write to the editor-in-chief Henrik Harjus.

MHG NEWSLETTER

ANNOUNCEMENTS

- 10 September Parent Advisory Board meeting.
- 13 September **hobby clubs information day**; Athletics competitions of Tartu County schools at Ülenurme Stadium.
- 16 September **grade 9 Personal Project seminar**; 4ab study trip to Sadala Agro OÜ.
- 17 September at 18:00 whole-school parents meeting in the school AULA (held in Estonian); class meetings; 7a climing at NET sports hall.
- 18–19 September 6a in Meenikunno borg.
- 18 September 2ab at the Endla theater watching the performance "Tipp ja Täpp"; 12th grades study trip to Tammsaarelands.
- 20 September **Fox Day**; 4a at Jaan Aru e-lecture "What's wrong with these smart devices?".
- 21 September children's choir camp in the Aula.
- 24September 5a and 5b study program in Taevaskoja.
- 26 September **Tamme Relay Race**.
- 27 September–4. October visit of MHG friendship school from Bielefeld.
- 30 September 6b in Meenikunno borg.





WE ARE LOOKING FOR HOSTS FOR STUDENTS OF A GERMAN FRIENDSHIP SCHOOL!

Already on 27 September, 40 choir singers from Germany will visit us, and we are looking for families who can host students aged 12-18. Youth exchanges with the Germans started already in 1992, which was very rare at that time. The initiator of the meeting was Elisabeth Heidbrink, the conductor of Ceciliengymnasium, and Peeter Põld, the pastor of the Bielefeld church.

In March, the students of the MHG mixed choir visited the Germans in Bielefeld, where we were welcomed hospitably. We ask for the help of the school family in accommodating the guests in Tartu.

Please fill in this table if you can accommodate someone from 27.09 to 4.10.2024: https://forms.gle/Jg6NWL1bVi29sz7d7

This is a great opportunity to make a friend from abroad and also to practice your German or English language skills!

